



Tumwater High School Alumni Association





   Board Meeting Minutes




June 5, 2018, 6:30 PM, THS Career Center

1.    Board Attendees:  Jim Ishihara (‘64) President; Bill Curtis (‘62) Vice-president; Janet Ishihara (‘65) Secretary; Pam (Wagner) Sapp (‘69) Treasurer; Melissa (Determan) Beard (‘91) Membership Chair; Louisa (Ward) Shimamoto (‘75) Activities Chair; Kathy Campbell (’87) Website Chair; Kevin Campbell (’87) Golf Tournament Chair; Judi (Weaver) Hambrick (’66) History Chair.


a.  Guest Attendees:  Edna Granacki-Burcham (’64) and Vonda Marcum (’70).


b.  Guest Representative from Edward Jones Co.:  Bill moved that we suspend the regular order of business so that we can introduce our guest and give his presentation from Edward Jones Co., m/s/p.  



1.  Representative, Kevin Rowe, financial advisor, discussed strategies used in similar situations for non-profit organizations on how they leverage savings to generate income off of the interest to pay for scholarships.



2.  CD’s are insured, better rate of return, and lower risk.  Conservative mutual funds have a better return, more of a risk.  As an association, what is our philosophy when it comes to investments?



3.  Suggestion of an endowment light:  It is an association non-profit account.  It has all the same features from a tax standpoint of a non-profit, no income tax paid on the growth it generates.  It is a little more flexible than an endowment.  In an endowment an investment philosophy has to already be outlined and very specific detailed rules on who can add money to the account, how much can be pulled out every year, in some cases the people donating the money can dictate where that is spent and how it is invested. 

2.    Meeting called to order by Jim at 7 PM.

3.    Secretary:  Minutes were read from the last meeting and approved, m/s/p.

4.    Treasurer’s Report:


OPERATING ACCOUNT


05/01/18
Beginning Balance




$12,613.40





Total deposits




$  3,335.00





Total expenses




$-1,729.86


05/31018
Ending Balance




$14,218.54


SAVINGS ACCOUNT


05/01/18
Savings (beginning balance)



$18,826.17





Total deposits




$     401.10


05/31/18
Ending Balance




$19,227.27

5.    Activities Chair:  Louisa checked on a Delta waterproof 10x20 popup canopy to purchase for the October 12th HC BBQ.  A few board members volunteered the use of their canopy for this year’s HC as a trial instead of buying a canopy for now.  Discussed using crockpots for cooking hotdogs and/or brats, sauerkraut, and chili.  Could rent a rolling cooker for the dogs and/or brats.  Brainstorm other BBQ options since concession stand usually sells dogs at home games.  Melissa suggested a taco bar with chips and flour tortilla.

Jim to draft a generic letter requesting donations for a HC raffle for board members to take to potential donors.

6.    Membership Chair:  No changes.

7.    Communications Chair:  No report.

8.    Scholarship Chair:  No report but Melissa had names of scholarship winners; Alyssa Carpenter, Dylan Mooers, and Kelsey Monaco.

9.    Website Chair:  Nothing new except re-upped the domain name and host name, paid up for another year.

10.  Golf Tournament Chair:  Overall it went good, had 14 teams.  The most participants since 2011.  Next year we’re hoping to have more people so we can work with the course to have a modified shotgun start so that everyone can tee off at the same time and get done at the same time for the banquet.  It wasn’t too bad this year in lag, but the shotgun start would generate more interest in golfers being able to do that.  Raffle tickets sold really well.  Louisa suggested knowing next year’s golf date and generate some kind of big incentive to register early.

11.  History Chair:  No changes.

12.  Next board meeting Tuesday, August 7, 2018 at 6:30 PM at River’s Edge (outside).

13.  Meeting adjourned at 7:48 PM, m/s/p.


